SUNNYSIDE UP

Campus Neighborhoods Revitalization Corporation

Board of Directors

Minutes of April 14, 2010
The meeting of the corporation was held at 8:00AM at 709 Beechurst Avenue, Suite 30 in the Seneca Center.  Board Members in attendance were: Reed Tanner, Jenny Selin, Dan Boroff and Dave Kelly.   
Also in attendance were Bill Byrne (ex officio),  and Shannon Mundell.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by President Tanner at 8:00AM.

The Minutes of the March 10, 2010 meeting were approved by a motion by Jennie Selin and seconded by Dave Kelly.  Motion passed unanimously.  

OLD BUSINESS

No Old Business came before the board.

NEW BUSINESS

The Executive Director updated the board on ongoing projects.  
The Executive Director updated the board on the status of the TIF Project.  The project is ready to go to bid and the schedule for the project was presented and discussed.
The Executive Director updated the progress on the Enhanced Grant Program for Beechurst and the TIF Project area.  Several property owners have expressed interest in the program and 3 active projects are underway with several more preparing applications.

The Executive Director discussed the proposed Traffic Study.  Shannon Mundell expressed that WVU was going to be undertaking a traffic study around Summit Hall and the Honors Hall and that it might be possible to partner on a joint study.  The board motioned to proceed with the traffic study in conjunction with WVU and to not exceed $15,000.  Motion by Dave Kelly, second by Dan Boroff.  Passed unanimously.
The Executive Director discussed the need for storage of supplies and equipment.  Executive Director will get costs of building and approval from the city and report back for possible inclusion in 2010-11 budget.

A motion was made to appoint a student member as an ex officio member of the Board of Directors.  Motion by Jenny Selin and seconded by Dan Boroff.  Passed unanimously.

Executive Director outlined Spring cleanup activities and contract labor tree trimming.  Future tree removal on private property will be on a cost share basis with the property owner.
No other business was brought before the board and motion to adjourn was made by Jenny Selin and seconded by Dan Boroff.  Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:20AM.
Respectfully submitted by:
James C. Hunt, Executive Director

